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including the cumulative effects thereof; among those are: conservation, economics, aesthetics, general
environmental concerns, wetlands, cultural value, fish and wildlife values, flood hazards, flood plain value, land
use, navigation, shoreline erosion and accretion, recreation, water supply and conservation, water quality,
energy needs, safety, food production and, in general, the needs and welfare of the people.

The Corps of Engineers is soliciting comments from the public; Federal, state, and local agencies and officials;
and other interested parties in order to consider and evaluate the impacts of this proposed activity. Any
comments received will be considered by the Corps of Engineers to determine whether to issue, modify,
condition or deny a permit for this proposal. To make this decision, comments are used to assess impacts on
endangered species, historic properties, water quality, general environmental effects, and the other public
interest factors listed above. Comments are used in the preparation of an Environmental Assessment and/or an
Environmental Impact Statement pursuant to the National Environmental Policy Act. Comments are also used
to determine the need for a public hearing and to determine the overall public interest of the proposed activity.

Where the activity involves the discharge of dredged or fill material into waters of the United States or the
transportation of dredged material for the purpose of disposing it in ocean waters, the evaluation of the impact
of the activity in the public interest will also include application of the guidelines promulgated by the
Administrator, U.S Environmental Protection Agency, under authority of Section 404(b) of the Clean Water
Act, and/or Section 103 of the Marine Protection Research and Sanctuaries Act of 1972, as amended.

ESSENTIAL FISH HAB.....

The Magnuson-Stevens Fishery Conservation and Management Act, as amended by the Sustainable Fisheries
Act of 1996 (Public Law 104-267), requires all federal agencies to consult with the National Marine Fisheries
Service on all actions, or proposed actions, permitted, funded, or undertaken by the agency, that may adversely
affect Essential Fish Habitat (EFH). This proposed action, will not adversely affect Essential Fish Habitat
(EFH).

NATIONAL HISTORIC PRESERVATION ACT
Based on his initial review, the District Engineer has determined that the proposed action will not adversely
affect any historic properties.

ENDANGERED SPECIES CONSULTATION

The New England District, Army Corps of Engineers has reviewed the list of species protected under the
Endangered Species Act of 1973, as amended, which might occur at the project site. It is our preliminary
determination that the proposed activity for which authorization is being sought is designed, situated or will be
operated/used in such a manner that it is not likely to adversely affect any Federally listed endangered or
threatened species or their designated critical habitat. By this Public Notice, we are requesting that the
appropriate Federal Agency concur with our determination.

The following authorizations have been applied for, or have been, or will be obtained:
(X) Permit, License or Assent from State.
(X) Permit from Local Wetland Agency or Conservation Commission.
(X) Water Quality Certification in accordance with Section 401 of the Clean Water Act.

























































